S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.30pm on                        Monday 8th April 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Miss D Scott, Mr B Clapham, Mrs D Gotts, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Tony Smith

Apologies: Mr A Evans 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th March 2013:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Clapham, with one abstention all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4. To receive questions from the public:  Mr Price introduced Mr Tony Smith and explained that he had contacted him recently with regards to drainage in the area. 

Mr Smith stated that he is a retired Senior Engineer who had previously worked for the Borough Council, the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk and Anglian Water.  He said that whilst he had worked in a number of different areas, such as road works, street lighting and pumping stations, his main focus was sewerage. Mr Smith provided a brief outline of the current drainage systems in the area and suggested that if additional houses are built locally, the existing systems would be unable to cope and confirmed that a whole new system would need to be built. 
Mr Price asked Mr Smith if he would kindly produce a draft document of the information he had provided. Mr Smith confirmed that he would be pleased to do so and stated that he would forward it to the Parish Office. 

Members thanked Mr Smith for attending and Mr Smith left the meeting.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received:

Application No 13/00428/F – 7 Rushmead Close, South Wootton.
Extension.
Decision – Support the Application.
Application No 13/00454/F – 51 Ullswater Avenue, South Wootton.
Rear Extension and Porch.
Decision – Support the Application. 
Licensing Act 2003 – Application for premises license, Knights Hill Farm Shop.
After brief discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council has no objections to the proposal; this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

13/00216/F

40 Grimston Road, South Wootton.

Proposed Rear Extension.

13/00047/F

The Beeches, 122 Grimston Road, South Wootton.

Extension, Alterations and Detached Garage.

13/00090/F

20 Fountaine Grove, South Wootton.

First Floor Extension.
13/00091/F

9 Ebble Close, South Wootton.

Two Storey Extensions to Dwelling.

12/02022/F

48 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton.

Extensions, Alterations and new Garages.

12/02007/F

7 Bramble Drive, South Wootton.

Removal of flat roof extension already in bad state of repair and replacing with a larger extension and refurbishing of bungalow.

6. To discuss updates from the Local Development Framework:  Mr Price stated that at present the Parish Council is in the process of contacting Mr Alan Gomm regarding a number of matters. He confirmed that the Parish Council wishes to seek clarification regarding comments which were made during the meeting with John Maxey.
Ms Scott spoke regarding the planned meeting with Clayland Estates scheduled for 23rd April 2013. It was said that the meeting had been arranged to carry out a tour of the Village as well as a site visit. Ms Scott confirmed that she would like to attend the site meeting to be held at 10am.
7. To discuss Neighbourhood Plan updates: Mr Price spoke briefly to confirm that a meeting had been held for Project Group members to discuss the results from the different areas within the questionnaire. 
He confirmed that out of 1780 questionnaires which had been distributed, 484 (27.2%) had been completed and returned. 
Mr Price said that the Project Group Members would now work on defining various objectives and the policies needed to ensure that the objectives are met.
8. To discuss Highways issues:  
30 mph Stickers: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the 30 mph Wheelie Bin stickers and said that with the reduction of speed limit at Grimston Road and the replacement of the Black bins at Nursery Lane and Castle Rising Road, additional stickers should perhaps be distributed. 

Mrs Cornwell stated that she would make enquiries into how many stickers would be required and the costs involved. 
Comment was made that the new speed limit of 30 mph at Grimston Road is now in force; however it was felt that the signs which have been erected are quite small. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would contact Norfolk County Council to ask if the signs could be replaced with some larger ones.

Correspondence from K & M Lighting re: Street Lights: Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated letter received from K & M Lighting. She confirmed that the letter related to a Norfolk County Council initiative, “Parish Partnerships” where the County Council would contribute 75% of the costs towards various projects such as replacing street lights. 
Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Parish Council currently owns 752 Lighting Columns and stated that if the Parish Council wish to replace its lighting columns, even with a 75% contribution, the cost to the Parish would be quite high. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that funding for such a project would have to come from the reserves as it had not been budgeted for.

A discussion took place regarding the current costs for both the electricity supply and the maintenance. Members felt that further information should be sought. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would make enquiries into the costs to replace the lighting columns. She said that she would also explore other options such as the possibility of simply replacing the lights and not the columns.
Bus Stops: Mrs Gotts enquired about the new signage posts being sited at the bus stops within the Village. Mrs Kirby stated that she would endeavor to find out further information.
Bramble Drive Shingle: Comment was made that the shingle from the private road at Bramble Drive has once again started to spill out onto Common Lane. It was said that the shingle is difficult to walk on and can be dangerous to pedestrians when cars pass.
Mrs Cornwell stated that she would ask the Highways Rangers to sweep the area.

Proposed road – Edward Benefer Way to Lynnsport:  Mr Price informed members that an e-mail had been received from a concerned Resident regarding the proposed road from Edward Benefer Way to Lynnsport. It was explained that the proposed new road would run along the existing Cycle path to Lynnsport. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had spoken to Borough Councilor Nockolds regarding the proposal and had managed to obtain the Report to Cabinet regarding the matter. Mrs Cornwell read out the report and stated that The Government has published details of a funding steam for Traffic Authorities called Pinch Point Funding. She said the report explains the actions taken by officers in assisting the Norfolk County Council to submit a project relating to the building of a new road between Edward Benefer Way and Lynnsport, designed to reduce pressure on the Highway network and in addition provide a new access to the Councils housing land at Marsh Lane and Lynnsport.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed from the report that Kings Lynn Borough is looking at redeveloping part of the Lynn Sport site to deliver housing, between 230 and 430 dwellings. The scheme is to provide an access road into the housing site. She stated that the road would run a distance of approximately 1km along the line of the old railway line, which is now a cycle path. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that part of the funding would come by way of a Government Grant.
Mr Price asked members if they wished to make any comments regarding the proposal. Members felt that further information may be obtained from Borough Councilor Nockolds at the full Parish Council meeting on 9th April 2013.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40pm.

9. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 22nd April 2013 at 7.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
22nd April 2013






           Chairman 

